
   
 
 
 
 

Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 

Friday 3rd March 2017 
1.10pm 

 
1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: Phoebe, Keira 
Year 2: Rou, Hannah-Grace 
Year 3: Erin 
Year 4: Zoe, Marci 
Year 5: Ella, Cadey 
Year 6: Connie, Dragos, Lewis 
 
Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Miss Gregory and Miss 
Battersby. And our visitors Chris Pearson (Project Manager) and 
Steve Fitch (Architect). 
 
2. Minutes & Matters Arising 
 
In this School Council meeting our main focus was the visit from 
the Project Manager and Architect for the new build. We had the 
new plans on show and all the Councillors were organised with 
their set of questions and which they were asking. The 
Organisation Officers Pheobe and Mia collected our visitors and 
Connie took some great pictures and what a great job they did. 
When they arrived Chris and Steve explained who they were and 
what they did, and then the children went around and introduced 
themselves. 
 
 
3. Question Time 
 
Every Councillor asked 2 or 3 questions each. Every child took 



part, they listened well and were very confident. Steve and Chris 
brought some pictures in for the children to look at what they had 
built before which was great as this was one of our questions. 
Steve asked the children what colours they would like throughout 
the school. Councillors came up with some great colours like blue 
and magenta. So maybe Councillors can take this back to their 
classrooms to see what other colours the children come up with. 
They explained that everything in the school has to have a colour 
from the doors and floors to the ceilings. There were a few items 
spoken about in this meeting in addition to the question list. A 
scooter park and a new bike rack were mentioned. The kitchen in 
the Sunshine Building will become a Food Technology area. We 
will be holding a coffee morning so parents can be invited to 
come and see the plans. 
 
 
4. Fundraising Events 
 
Since our last School Council meeting Fair Trade Fortnight has 
been taking place in school. So hopefully we will have some great 
feedback on that and also anything from classes on the KiSS 
charity. Mrs Williams is going to arrange a visitor to come and 
talk in assembly to explain more about the work of this charity. 
 
5. AOB 
 
Please discuss the answers to the questions with your classes. We 
hope to hear some good feedback. 
 
6. Date of Next Meeting 
 

Next meeting: Friday 17th March - 1.15pm in the Rainbow 
Room. 


